
CITY OF FORT LAUDERDALE
CONSOLIDATED PLAN

PROPOSED HOUSING AND
COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT

PROGRAM AMENDMENT
(30 Day Public Comment Period)

The City of Fort Lauderdale is considering amending Annual
Action Plans within the 2015-2020 Consolidated Plan for the
Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) Program. The
City of Fort Lauderdale’s program amendment and substantial
change policy requires Commission Approval and public input at
a public hearing after proper notice has been published for a 30-
day public comment period.

The proposed amendment would allow the following:

• $73,419.06 in CDBG funds to be provided for the finalization
of the Progresso Neighborhood street project.

These are federal funds and have no impact on the general fund
budget. This amendment is in accordance with HUD regulations
and will allow the projects to proceed to completion.

Inaccordancewithfederalregulations,theCityisherebyestablishing
a 30-day public comment period to receive input on the proposed
amendment to its Annual Action Plans of the Consolidated Plan.
Comments on the proposed change(s) may be submitted to the
City of Fort Lauderdale, Housing & Community Development
Division, 700 NW 19th Ave., Fort Lauderdale, Florida 33311.
Public comments on these items will be accepted during the 30-
day public comment period from July 29, 2016 to August 28, 2016.
All comments must be received by to August 28, 2016. The City
will evaluate all comments received during the comment period,
and the final amendment will be submitted to the Commission at
a public hearing on September 7, 2016. Public input will also be
accepted at this public hearing on this amendment. A copy of the
final amendment will be available for public review at the Housing
& Community Development (HCD) Division at the above address
during regular office hours. At the close of the public hearing, the
City Commission will consider a motion approving the program
amendment to the Annual Action Plans of the Consolidated Plans.

Commission meetings are held in the City Commission Chambers
in City Hall located at 100 North Andrews Avenue at 6:00 p.m.
Prior to that meeting, if you would like more information on the
nature or location of the projects affected, or if you would like to
comment on the proposed changes during the public comment
period, you should contact Jonathan Brown for any CDBG
questions, 700 NW 19th Ave., Fort Lauderdale, Florida 33311 at
(954) 828-4512 or TTD/TTY (954) 828-5069.

16-0975 
Exhibit 1 

Page 1 of 1




